
Shared Services Questions 
Third Meeting (January 29,2008,10:00 AM) 

Present: USPS - Nancy Laich, Joni Marshall, Linda OsCallahan, Chris 
Jordan, & Patrick Devine; APWU - Rob Strunk, Mike Morris, Pat 
Williams, & Lyle Krueth. 

1. HRSSC is currently improperly counting successful applications 
for best qualified duty assignments under Article 37.3.A.7.b and c 
as successful bids pursuant to Article 12.3.A. When will this be 
corrected retroactively? 

Response: The USPS agrees that while bids for "best qualified bids 
pursuant to Article 37.3.A.7.a do count as successhl bids under 
Article 12.3.A, "best qualified" applications under Article 37.3.A.b 
and c do not count as successful bids. If the union can demonstrate 
that any applications were incorrectly counted as bids in the past, it 
will be corrected by HRSS. 

2. Currently in St. Paul, MN web bidding does not match the 
manual bid sheet specifically on retail duty assignments with 
rotating days off. For example, in the most recent posting web 
bidding had a 6 week rotation listed and the manual bid sheet for 
the same duty assignment had a 4 week rotation. How and when 
will this recurring issue be addressed? Until the fix is made can 
something be put on the web instructing prospective bidders on 
duty assignments with rotating days off to refer the manual bid 
sheet for the proper rotation? 

Response: This is currently being corrected by HRSS the utilization 
of a System Correction Request (SCR). If the SCR cannot be 
accomplished in a timely manner, an appropriate warning will be 
placed on the web site. 






















